Medway Junior Netball League
Team Protocols
As a team playing in the MJNL, you are required to follow the procedures listed below in order to obtain consistency and efficiency for the league. If you have any complaints, please speak to Kathy Moon. 
· Upon arrival to the courts pay your court fee as quickly as possible at the main desk and find out which court you will be on. 
· In the instant where you are unable to field a team to play a match, please inform your divisional rep ASAP, preferably at least the night before, however for emergencies, as soon as possible before the game is due to start.
· Use the allocated court space to warm up, and be aware that other teams also need court space to warm up. Unfortunately, teams may not be guaranteed half of a court for warm up during later sessions, where possible please take one third of a court to allow more teams opportunities to use court space. 
· No later than 5 minutes prior to the start of the match, please move to your allocated match court and begin to make final preparations to begin the game (toss for centre pass if haven’t done so already and ensure bibs are on) – this should happen before the double buzzer.
· Where possible, offer the umpires a scorer whom ideally can stand with the other scorer to eliminate any errors. A parent may be used, so long as they are standing with the other scorer.
· When you hear the double buzz, ensure the team quickly take to the court ready to begin the match. Team leaders/coaches and spare players will make up a ‘team bench’ at either end of the court and out of the way of the umpire. Ensure bags and bottles are also clear of the area the umpire uses.
· The game will begin on the umpires’ whistle after the single buzzer and the umpires will control the match for the duration of the game. 
· During the game, all team members, players and coaches/leaders, must follow the ‘respect in netball’ protocols towards opponents and umpires. The majority of umpires used in the junior league are trainee umpires and still learning weekly, every umpire may make mistakes but the league does not accept any team member questioning the decisions made by an umpire or inappropriate comments towards them. Any complaints need to be addressed to Kathy Moon no later than 2 weeks after the event. 
· At the end of the game ensure players are shaking hands with the opponents and including the three cheers to show sportsmanship where possible. If you are playing a 9.30/10.30 game, please clear the court areas as soon after the end of the match as possible to allow the next teams to get ready on their court. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]For teams wishing to use a court for ‘training’ during the weeks in which they do not have a game, please speak to a committee member for further clarification. For teams in Division 1 whom have a bye game, it is advised that you train from 10.00-11.00, or earlier to avoid the busy period of intermediate and Premier teams arriving to warm up for 11.30 games. 
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